# Christenberry Art I-IV Week 3

This packet contains your third week of work. Please complete this work and take a picture of your answers and send it to one of the following. If you need to contact me for any reason please do. You can contact me through:

**Instagram: Misti Christenberry** 

**Facebook: Misti Christenberry** 

Email: mchristenberry@rice-isd.org

Cell: 903-353-2003

#### **Online activities:**

If you have access to the internet at anytime and would like links for this class please contact me through any of the above and I will send you the direct links to my Youtube Channel Post for the most current assignments.

If you have online access then please access Google Classroom for everything you need for my class.

### **How to get Credit:**

If you are able to take pictures of your work and send it to me please feel free to do that.

If you have no tech and cannot even text me a photo then complete the entire packet and get it back to the school at the end of the week to get the next weeks packet.

I miss you all and hope to see you back in the classroom soon.

## **Week Three – Edvard Munch**

This week we will be studying the artist Edvard Munch. Students in Google Classroom will be doing the exact same thing! It is super important during this time for you to stay focused on all your schoolwork. I know everyone has different situations so I am lightening the load for art so you can focus on your other subjects. You will have one assignment for me for this week.

Please do your best!

# <u>Directions: Read the information and answer the</u> <u>questions that follow. Then take a photo of the answers</u> <u>and send them to one of the contacts listed above.</u>

## **Edvard Munch and his Paintings**



Edvard Munch is best known as being a Norwegian born, expressionist painter, and printer. In the late 20th century, he played a great role in German expressionism, and the art form that later followed; namely because of the strong mental anguish that was displayed in many of the pieces that he created.

Edvard Munch was born in Norway in 1863, and was raised in Christiania (known as Oslo today). He was related to famous painters and artists in their own right, Jacob Munch (painter), and Peter Munch (historian). Only a few years after he was born, Edvard Munch's mother died of tuberculosis in 1868, and he was raised by his father. Edvard's father suffered of mental illness, and this played a role in the way he and his siblings were raised. Their father raised them

with the fears of deep seated issues, which is part of the reason why the work of Edvard Munch took a deeper tone, and why the artist was known to have so many repressed emotions as he grew up.

In 1885, Edvard Munch traveled to Paris, and was extremely influenced by <u>Impressionists</u> such as <u>Claude Monet</u>, <u>Edouard Manet</u>, and followed by the post-impressionism artists <u>Vincent van Gogh</u>, <u>Paul Cezanne</u>, and <u>Paul Gauguin</u>. In fact, the main style of Munch's work is <u>post-impressionism</u>, and focused on this style.

From about 1892, to 1908, Munch split most of his time between Paris and Berlin; it was in 1909 that he decided to return to his hometown, and go back to Norway. During this period, much of the work that was created by Edvard Munch depicted his interest in nature, and it was also noted that the tones and colors that he used in these pieces, did add more color, and seemed a bit more cheerful, than most of the previous works he had created in years past. The pessimistic under toning which was quite prominent in much of his earlier works, had faded quite a bit, and it seems he took more of a colorful, playful,

and fun tone with the pieces that he was creating, as opposed to the dark and somber style which he tended to work with earlier on during the course of his career. From this period, up to his death, Edvard Munch remained in Norway, and much of his work that was created from this period on, seemed to take on the similar, colorful approach which he had adopted, since returning home in 1909.

Nature is not only all that is visible to the eye... it also includes the inner pictures of the soul."- Edvard Munch

A majority of the works which Edvard Munch created, were referred to as the style known as symbolism. This is mainly because of the fact that the paintings he made focused on the internal view of the objects, as opposed to the exterior, and what the eye could see. Symbolist painters believed that art should reflect an emotion or idea rather than represent the natural world in the objective, quasi-scientific manner embodied by Realism and <a href="Impressionism">Impressionism</a>. In painting, Symbolism represents a synthesis of form and feeling, of reality and the artist's inner subjectivity.



Munch's Paintings at Munch Room of Oslo National Gallery

Many of Munch's works depict life and death scenes, love and terror, and the feeling of loneliness was often a feeling which viewers would note that his work patterns focused on. These emotions were depicted by the contrasting lines, the darker colors, blocks of color, somber tones, and a concise and exaggerated form, which depicted the darker side of the art which he was designing. Munch is often and rightly compared with Van Gogh, who was one of the first artists to paint what the French artist called "the mysterious centers of the mind." But perhaps a more overreaching influence was <u>Sigmund Freud</u>, a very close contemporary. Freud explained much human behavior by relating it to childhood

experiences. Munch saw his mother die of tuberculosis when he was 5, and his sister Sophie die of the same disease when he was 14. Munch gives the <u>By the Death Bed</u> and <u>Death in the Sickroom</u> a universal cast by not specifically depicting what he had witnessed. Several versions of <u>The Sick Child</u> are surely his sister.

Edvard Munch passed away in 1944, in a small town which was just outside of his home town in Oslo. Upon his death, the works which he had created, were not given to family, but they were instead donated to the Norwegian government, and were placed in museums, in shows, and in various local public buildings in Norway. In fact, after his death, more than 1000 paintings which Edvard Munch had created were donated to the government. In addition to the paintings that he had created during the course of his career, all other art forms he created were also donated to the government. A total of 15,400 prints were donated, 4500 drawings and water color art was donated, and six sculptures which Edvard Munch had created, were all turned over to the Oslo government, and were used as display pieces in many locations.

In common with <u>Michelangelo</u> and <u>Rembrandt</u> I am more interested in the line, its rise and fall, than in color. "- Edvard Munch

Due to the fact that all of this work which Edvard Munch had created, was donated to the Norwegian government, the country decided to build the <u>Munch Museum of Art</u>. This was done to commemorate his work, his life, and the generosity which he showed, in passing his art work over to the government, so that it could be enjoyed by the general public, rather than be kept locked up by the family. Although the art which he did donate, was spread throughout a number of museums and art exhibits, a majority of them were kept in Oslo. And, most of the works which were donated by Munch, were placed in the *Munch Museum of Art*, to commemorate the work he did, as well as the unique style, and the distinct movements which he introduced to the world, through the creations which he had crafted.







The Dance of Life

**The Scream** 

Vampire







The Sick Child

Self Portrait with a Cigarette

**Night in Saint Cloud** 

For more information you may visit <a href="https://www.edvardmunch.org/">https://www.edvardmunch.org/</a> where this information was taken from.

# **Answer the questions:**

1.	Where was Edvard Munch born?
2.	Who was famous in his family? What were they known for?
3.	What events in his childhood would have resulted in his artwork having such a dark theme to it?
4.	What group of artists greatly influenced his artwork? (2)
5.	Where did Edvard live from 1892-1908?
6.	What style were most of his works considered?
7.	What did the painters of this style believe?

8. What did many of his paintings depict?
9. How did he depict his emotions in the artwork?
10. When did he pass away? How many years ago was that?
11. What happened to his paintings after he died?
12. Where was most of the work placed?
13.Why do you think we study Edvard Munch as an important artist?
14. Of the 6 paintings shown by Edvard Munch, which is your favorite and why?